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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE FOR DECEMBER 2024 

Here we are December 2024 – not only the last month of the year, but our last meeting of 2024. Within our Corvette 

family, as members, we enjoyed wonderful dine and rides, well attended sunset cruise nights, Audrain Cars & Coffee, 

winery rides with friends, and so much more.  We supported our Brother and Sister Clubs in attending their Car Shows 

and of course our own Corvettes by the Sea 2024.  Our Club has experienced sickness, and our members have lost family 

as well.  Through sickness and in health this Club remains a family.  That is truly a REFLECTION of the wonderful people 

that make this Club of what it is.  We are forever grateful for our Sponsor Paul Masse for their continued support of CCRI 

and I hope that our membership will continue to support our sponsor when choosing a new ride.  

As we get older, we reflect of the years past and the memories we have made together as a corvette enthusiast family. It 

is my hope that this Club will move forward in 2025 as a family and welcome new socials, innovative ideas, and new 

beginnings with the same family of friends who have now become an extended family. The generosity of some members 

this year must be mentioned – First a huge thank you to our Membership who donates each week to our charities; a 

shout out to Richard Bacik and Steve Biron for putting on a social at the Audrain, that was well attended this year, that 

allowed them to donate back to the Club $100.00 toward our charities.  Mario and Teresa Branco who generously donate 

a bit extra at each social they attend toward our charities. A thank you to Randy Flock who made sure that our Club was 

represented and displayed at the National Corvette Museum’s NE Caravan this year. A HUGE thank you to Paul Masse for 

his continued sponsorship, Louise Boulanger and Dennis Langlois and the entire Board of Directors and me in designing 

our 60th anniversary shirts – excellent job by all. It is the support of the members, the activities committee and the board 

of directors and the support of the membership that allows this Club to Grow in what it is today.  Our Membership 

Director, our VP, our News Editor, our captains of our show, each one of you that serve as a committee and our BOD, and 

finally “YOU” THE MEMBERSHIP, which continues to support, attend, and work in making it a GREAT CLUB OF FAMILY 

AND CAR ENTHUSIASTS. The generosity and hard work from our Members during CORVETTES BY THE SEA were bar none 

this year. It has been a difficult year for many of us, but we all look forward to that monthly meeting, the socials, the 

weekly gatherings and/or car shows, that we just get to put our troubles aside and just enjoy the people around us. So, 

no matter what you are doing this holiday season, try to reflect on the positive, and be hopeful for the future.  Since the 

loss of my husband in 2010, my ole time favorite saying is ONE DAY AT A TIME…. Try not to reflect on the negative, rise 

above any negativity, just breathe, and leave it to GOD’S HANDS. Have faith, believe in faith, and just keep moving 

forward.  SOME NOTES:  Our Holiday Party is 12/6/2024, if you are yet to pay or secure a spot the meeting this week is 

the place to settle; SALEM CROSS INN – if you are still interested in attending this weekend getaway or just come for 

the dinner, this meeting is the time to settle for this event as well.  Your food choices will be needed as well. THERE 

WILL BE NO MEETING IN JANUARY – SO THAT THE GROUP CAN RE-ORGANIZE OURSELVES FOR THE 2025 PLANNING 

SEASON. I wish all of you a wonderful Holiday season with LOVE, GOOD HEALTH, AND PEACE TO ALL. Heartfelt prayers to 

those Members who are severely struggling with that adage of ONE DAY AT A TIME, our prayers are with you for strength 

and peace.  

HAPPY HOLIDAYS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR 

LILIANA V. DOLAN, PRESIDENT 
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President 

Liliana Dolan 

ccofri@gmail.com 

401.369.2881 

Vice President 

Denny Langlois 

dlanglois@mac.com 

401.935.3118 

Treasurer 

Michael Pascale 

cpascale88@cox.net 

508.989.4820 

Secretary 

Debbie Papineau 

debbieccri@gmail.com 

508-212-4060 

 

James Petrarca 

psgcarrepair@cox.net 

401.822.1189 

Richard Nelson 

rnvette427@gmail.com 

401.585.4353 

James Campanini 

rjcamp@cox.net 

401.864.7004 

OFFICERS 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT 
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NCM Ambassador 

Randy Flock 

Vetteflock@cox.net 

401.269.6062 

By-Laws Director 

Jimmy Petrarca 

Marie Alves 

Ed Briggs 

Lee Hughes 

Membership 

Guy Comastra 

gamadc491@cox.net  

401.658.1903 

Historian 

Richard Nelson 

rnvette427@gmail.com 

401.585.4353 

Newsletter 

Ernie Papineau 

ccrinews@gmail.com 

508-369-3712 

                   Quartermaster  

                Louise Boulanger              

                     ccriapparel@aol.com               

 

Sunshine 

Connie Lyons 

conlyons@aol.com 

401.419.4723 

Webmaster 
Denny Langlois 

dlanglois@mac.com 

401.397.9837 

 

Club Photographers 
 Debbie Papineau            Warner Dauphinee 

debbieccri@gmail.com         wdauphinee@verizon.net 

       508-212-4060                             401.828.0544   

Hospitality 
Linda Nelson 

lnvette427@verizon.net 

401.585.4353 

APPOINTEES 

Show Committee Capt. 

Peter DiBonaventura 

toot3578@hotmail.com 

401.728.7779 

Publicity 
Justine Papineau 

ccripress@gmail.com 

508-369-3451 

Sgt of Arms & Alt. 
 Doug Lombardi                      Steve Cadoret 

Dnlombardi@cox.net                   rirvtrc@yahoo.com 

       401.489.8100                               401.345.2356  

Activities Co-Directors 
 Elizabeth Dauphinee                  Linda Langlois 

wdauphinee@verizon.net                lindalanglois@cox.net 

            401.529.0052                                  401.743.9693  

                        Finance Committee 

  Ernie Nastari                           Rick Lyons     

enastari@msn.com                            rick5838@aol.com 

     401.353.1909 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

December  2024  

 3RD   CLUB MEETING & PIZZA PARTY 5:30PM 

6TH CCRI ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY 
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decEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

Richard Bacik 

Arthhur Baynes 

Barbara Baynes 

Barbara Belhumeur 

David Caswell 

Paul Chaggans 

Raymond Cheney 

Stan Golembewski 

Michael Gomes 

Barbara Kimmerle 

Richard Luiz 

Joseph Martins 

Stephen Masso 

Janice Mignanelli 

Bud Nolan 

Lisa Noyes-Duguay 

Larry Paolilli Jr. 

Sheryl Petrarca 

Colleen Pina 

Thomas Pinheiro 

Ron Reibe 

Stephan Stabile 

Rob Tocco 

Carol Walsh 
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If you know of any member that has become ill, under went an operation, had a 
death in their family, celebrating a special occasion like an anniversary or just 

needs some cheering-up please contact:  

CONNIE LYONS @ conlyons@aol.com 

 

Recipients of cards for November 

 

Linda Langlois 

Denny Langlois 

Joe and Elaine Gelineau 

Justine Papineau 

Marlene and Richard Gallo 

George Picotte 

Linda and Richard Nelson 

SUNSHINE 
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TO BECOME A MEMBER, SEE OUR APPLICATION ON 
PAGE 36 

DON’T MISS OUT ON THE 2025 ACTIVITIES! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETS WELCOME OUR NEWEST MEMBERS! 
 

Philip Viveiros and April Daquay Viveiros 

Portsmouth, RI 

2024    White    Z06 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
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Be sure to visit our website regularly for updates, news 

and sign ups for all our upcoming events! 

CORVETTECLUBOFRHODEISLAND.COM 

https://corvetteclubofrhodeisland.com/
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EDITOR NOTES:  

Is the return of the Grand Sport coming? 
See this article from the Corvette Blogger 
regarding the possible return. Click on 
the image below. 

https://www.corvetteblogger.com/2024/11/25/spied-might-this-camouflaged-c8-prototype-be-the-much-rumored-corvette-grand-sport/
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ACTIVITIES 2025 
ACTIVITY DIRECTORS 

Elizabeth Dauphinee           Linda Langlois 

If interested in helping activities , 

please contact the directors. 
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DID YOU MISS ANY NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES?  

CATCH UP BY VISITING OUR WEBSITE AND FACEBBOK PAGE  

TO SEE THE GREAT PICTURES FROM THESE EVENTS! 

Club Photos – Corvette Club of Rhode Island  

https://corvetteclubofrhodeisland.com/club-photos/
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CORVETTE CLUB OF RHODE ISLAND ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY EVENT AT 

CRYSTAL LAKE GOLF CLUB ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2024, WITH MUSIC BY DJ 

SERGIO –  

EVENT TIME FROM 6:00 P.M. TO 10:00 P.M. 

We hope you will join us for our Annual Christmas Party on Friday evening, December 6, 2024, at the 

newly renovated Crystal Lake Golf Club located at 100 Broncos Highway, Burrillville, Rhode Island. 

MENU INCLUDES 

 CHEESE AND CRACKERS AND ANTIPASTO PLATTER 

PASTA COURSE 

SALAD 

SURF AND TURF (SHRIMP AND FILET MIGNONE) 

VEGETARIAN DISH IS AVAILABLE 

ROLLS AND BUTTER 

BROWNIE SUNDAE DESERT, COFEE AND TEA 

PRICE PER PERSON IS $76.00 or $152.00 per couple. 

MUSIC PROVIDED BY OUR LONG TIME CCRI FRIEND DJ SERGIO 

TIME IS 6:00 P.M. TO 10:00 P.M. 

CONTACT – Liliana V. Dolan ccofri@gmail.com for any further information 
Linda Langlois and Elizabeth Dauphinee Activities Directors are also available anytime. 
 

Checks are made payable to CORVETTE CLUB OF RHODE ISLAND – you can pay at our meetings 

or make a check and send to our Treasurer, Michael Pascale, 3 Overlook Lane, Chepachet, RI 

02814 
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GETAWAY WEEKEND 2025 

SALEM CROSS INN AND TREE HOUSE BREWERY 

MARCH 14, 2025 – MARCH 15, 2025 

THE SALEM CROSS INN FIRESIDE FEAST HAS ALWAYS BEEN A STAPLE WINTER GETAWAY FUN WEEKEND 

FRIDAY, MARCH 14, 2025: 

*WE WILL MEET AT THE COMFORT INN & SUITES STURBRIDGE MASS LOCATED AT 83 HALL ROAD, STURBRIDGE, MA 

PHONE IS (508) 347-3306 (RESERVATIONS ARE UNDER CORVETTE CLUB OF RHODE ISLAND).   

ONCE CHECKED IN AT AROUND 4:30 P.M. WE WILL VENTURE TO THE TREEHOUSE BREWING COMPANY – I AM 

CURRENTLY SECURING THOSE ARRANGEMENTS – WE MAY PERHAPS BE ABLE TO BRING OUR OWN FOOD AND SNACKS 

– WITH RESERVED TABLES – AND ENJOY THIS AMAZING BREWING COMPANY. 

SATURDAY, MARCH 15, 2025 – WE HAVE THE BAR AREA RESERVED FOR FOOD AND FESTIVITIES (WE CANNOT 

BRING IN OUR OWN LIQUOR) WE WILL HAVE A BARTENDER… AND THEN AT 4:30 P.M. THERE WILL BE A BUS THAT 

WILL PICK US UP TO ATTEND THE SALEM CROSS INN FIRESIDE PRIME RIB FEAST. 

COSTS – RESERVATIONS AT HOTEL ROOM RATES ARE FROM $159-$189.00 PER NIGHT – CONTACT THE PHONE 

NUMBER LISTED ABOVE AND ASK FOR THE CORVETTE CLUB OF RI BLOCK! 

SALEM CROSS INN:  THE FEAST IS $89.00 PER PERSON (PRIME RIB) OR FISH OR CHICKEN PREFERENCE – AS WELL 

AS A VEGGIE DISH. 

THE BUSS TRANSPORATION WILL BE BASED ON THE NUMBER OF PEOPLE ATTENDING – IT IS RECOMMENDED TO JOIN 

US ON THE BUS, SO THAT YOU CAN DRINK, AND ENJOY THE EVENING WITHOUT THE WORRY OF DRIVING ON VERY 

DARK ROADS.  

I WILL HAVE A SIGN-UP SHEET AT OUR NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER MEETING. PAYMENT FOR THE SALEM 

CROSS IS BY 12/1/2024 – THIS IS NON-REFUNDABLE –  

WHAT A GREAT WAY TO CELEBRATE ST. PATRICK’S DAY. 

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CCRI 

MAIL CHECKS TO MICHAEL PASCALE, 3 OVERLOOK LANE, CHEPACHET, RI 02814 ANY QUESTIONS CONTACT LILIANA AT 

(401) 369-2881 OR EMAIL AT CCOFRI@GMAIL.COM  
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JUST THE TIPS WITH RICK LYONS 

This month I want to talk about C6 Headlight lenses, they are known for deteriorating 
quickly. The options are replacing them or trying to polish them. Most need to be re-
placed with aftermarket lights or in my case, I replaced the lenses on my original head-
lights. You can buy just the lenses at several places on-line. It is a process that most 
handy people can handle, the toughest part is probably removing the headlight assem-
bly from the car. Once you have the lights out you need to remove the rubber gasket and 
little grommets then place them in the oven at 225 degrees for 15 minutes to soften up 
the adhesive so you can pry the two halves apart. Most people use a couple of large 
screwdrivers and work their way around the perimeter. In my case, it did not want to 
separate so I had to use my vibrating saw and cut the lens off then place it back in the 
oven and grab the remaining edge with vise grips and pull it out, it was a bit of a chore 
but manageable. Once I removed the rest of the lens material, I still had to get the rub-
ber butyl adhesive out. To do that I used needle nose vise grips and locked on some of it 
I pried up and kept twisting it as it stretched it let go of the housing. After getting that 
done I had to transfer the painted portion from the old lens to the new one. After clean-
ing everything I placed the new Butyl into the channel stretching it as I went along to 
make sure it fit correctly. Then I was able to place the new lens onto the other half of 
the light making sure to line it up carefully. Next, I put it back in the oven for 15 mins to 
soften the butyl and I pressed the two halves together and put 6 spring clamps evenly 
spaced around the edge to apply even pressure while the adhesive cooled. I am pretty 
happy with the way they turned out and the parts cost me around $100.00 and it gave 
me something to write about. 
 

I’m sure you must have some tips you can share.  
If so e-mail me with your ideas 
 

Please send tips to  
Rick Lyons 

rick5838@aol.com 

Please put Just The Tip in the subject area. 
 

Thanks Rick Lyons 

mailto:rick5838@aol.com
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JUST THE TIPS  
WITH RICK LYONS 
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Apparel Sales will begin at 6pm on 

meeting nights.  

Get there early to get some great deals! 

Contact Louise Boulanger to place an 

order @ CCRIAPPAREL@AOL.COM 
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RANDY FLOCK’S NCM NEWS 
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 Who’s who at CCRI 

With over 300 members it’s becoming a challenge to learn names. Help us by 

purchasing a name tag and wearing it to meetings, shows, socials. 

Name badges are 3” x 2” with a magnetic backing and cost $10.00 each 

 

 

Your Name________________________________ (please print) 

________________________________ 

Pay at the Business Meeting or send a check 

Make check out to: Randy Flock 

(Must receive your check by 12th of each month) 

Mail to: Randy Flock  

2275 Division Rd. 

East Greenwich, RI 02818 

vetteflock@cox.net   

Pick up at the following Business Meeting 

No more mailing badges out 
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  Dash to Attitash 

Grand Summit Hotel at Attitash in New Hampshire 

New England 2024 Corvette Caravan “Reunion” 

September 25, 26, 27, 2025 

Registration opening January of 2025 
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Stocking Stuffer 
         New England 2024 Corvette Caravan – Highlights of the NE Caravan 

 

       Making Memories – Captured on Camera – Revisit all of the Good Times 
 

 

    Your DVD in a protective case will be mailed to you (US) for a donation of $15.00 

 
 

Name_______________________________________________  (Please Print) 

 

 

Address_____________________________________________City_____________________ 

 

 

State____________________   Zip ________________________ 

 

 

Check made out to: NE 2024 NCM Caravan 

 

Mail to: NE Caravan/ Randy Flock 

              P.O. Box 42 

              East Greenwich, RI 02818 

 

 

Thanks to all who sent in their photos. 

And a Special thanks to Jeff Barcome for reviewing over 1000 pics and producing this DVD. 
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The National Corvette Museum is licensed by the Kentucky Department of Charitable Gaming under license number ORG0000854 

At this time, we offer purchasers located in Kentucky the ability to purchase raffle tickets on their personal computers, mobile devices and on-

site at the National Corvette Museum and NCM Motorsports Park. 

To purchase a raffle ticket online, you must be at least 18 years of age and be physically located in Kentucky at the time of purchase. You do 

not have to be a resident of Kentucky to participate. 

If you are not in Kentucky and will be using a credit card as your form of payment, you can use the site to interactively create an order form. 

The payment information will be encrypted for your protection and broken into two parts, some of which will only be on the print form. 

YOU MUST HAVE ACCESS TO A PRINTER AT THE TIME THAT YOU CREATE THE ORDER. 

https://raffle.corvettemuseum.org 

Alternatively, you may download an Order Form from this site and type in your information before sending to the NCM for processing. 

 

 

 

https://raffle.corvettemuseum.org
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                                                   2025 Torch Red Corvette Coupe 

                                                       Price $100.00 – 2000 Tickets 

                                     Drawing December 19, 2024 – 2:00 PM Central Time 
 

                         https://raffle.corvettemuseum.org 

                                                   2025 Riptide Blue Corvette E-Ray Convertible 

                                                               Price: $300.00 – 1994 Tickets 

                                             Drawing January 16, 2025  - 2:00 PM Central Time 
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